
This month Mike Gugeler will be speaking to us
about the construction of a replica SPAD XIII at the
Vintage Aero Flying Museum at Platte Valley
Airpark. Mike has been involved in the project for
the last few years and has been instrumental in
getting it to completion. The Spad has been
constructed largely from original aircraft plans with
modifications based on modern aircraft materials and
construction techniques and is powered with a
Lycoming GO-480 engine. The plane has been
completed with engine run-up and is waiting for
flight testing.
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Editor’s Corner

I t ’s  t ime again to elect the
officers who make this chapter
run. I hope that all members will
consider volunteering, regardless
of your experience or time in the
chapter. The volunteers are really
what keeps Chapter 43 alive as a viable and
important resource for all of us who love air-
craft of all kinds. I truly admire the people who
have served in this way. Contact any chapter
officer, or please speak up at the meeting if
you’d like to help in any way - it will be some-
thing that you will not regret.

I recently received the engine and propeller
for my Kitfox project. If I’d stop making custom
parts and just use what came in the kit, I
might be flying it by now. Stan Specht says
I’m building a “John Fox”!

Saturday, November 14, 2015

7 PM  @ the Mt. Evans Room in the
Terminal Bldg. @ Metro Airport.

Our program -

Next Meeting

John
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Submitted by Don Smith

2015 EVENTS

NOVEMBER

Sat 7 EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 a.m.

Sat 14 CPA Annual Membership Meeting, Mt. Evans Rm., KBJC, 8:30 a.m. - Noon

Sat 14 Spreading Wings Gala, Wings over the Rockies Museum, 6:00 – 11:00 p.m.

Sat 14 EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BJC, 7:00 p.m.

Mon 16 AFC/FAASTeam Wings Safety Seminar, Ramada Hotel, Centennial Airport,  6-8 p.m.

Fri 20 EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.

DECEMBER

Sat 5 The 5th Anniversary 1940’s & 50’s White Christmas Ball, Wings Over the Rockies
Museum, 4:30 p.m. – 11:55 p.m.

http://www.1940sball.com/White_Christmas_Ball/Welcome.html

Sat 12 EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BJC, 7:00 p.m.

Sun 13 CPA Holiday Party, 5:30 p.m., Parkhill Golf Course, 4141 E 35th Ave, Denver (T)

Fri 18 Wright Brothers Memorial Banquet, EAA Museum, OSH, Reception 6:00 p.m., Dinner
7:00 p.m. (T)

Fri 18 EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.

2016 EVENTS

JANUARY

Sat 9 CPA Fly-in planning meeting, Mt. Evans Room, KBJC, 8:30 a.m. (T)

Sat 9 EAA Chapter 43 Holiday Dinner, Master’s Restaurant, Colorado
National Golf Club, Erie.
Cocktails at 6:00 p.m, Dinner at 6:30 p.m

Sun 10 The annual EAA Chapter 301 Banquet, 11:00 a.m. at the Mount Vernon Country Club (T)

20-23 Sebring FL 12th Annual U.S. Sport Aviation Expo (SEF)
http://www.sportaviationexpo.com/
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Chapter 43 Scholarship Fund

As in past years, I am always gratified by the gener-
osity of our Chapter 43 members! We are presently
striving toward our annual chapter scholarship goal
of $4500 for this year. At the last tally we were about
half way toward meeting that goal. We still have
some time left before we award the scholarships in
early January, so your donations will be gladly ac-
cepted. Please recall that your donations are tax-
deductible under our chapter 501(c)(3) status. You
may bring your donation to our monthly meetings or
mail them to our chapter mailbox.

If you are aware of someone who might benefit
through our scholarship program, please direct them
to apply by the end of November. Details may be
found on our website.

As always, thank you for your consideration toward
this worthy cause.

Stan Specht
Chapter 43 Scholarship Fundraising Chairman



4

The group was split into two groups for October’s work session on the 3rd.   The
first group spent the day shining up the B-25 so that it would be ready for the
next weekend.  The 2nd group worked on making sense of the McHangar.  They
sorted bolts, built shelving, organized tools, swept the floors….  The place was a
real disaster!

On October 10-11, we took the B-25 to Loveland for the NoCo Mini Maker Faire.
As always, it was a hit with the kids and adults alike.  Thank you to the Young
Aviators, mentors, and parents who volunteered!

The B-25 will have its last voyage of 2015 on Veteran’s Day.   We were invited to
bring it as a float to the Veteran’s Day Parade in Longmont.  The kids are going to
be able to ride with their project.  What an honor to participate in a parade on
Veteran’s Day. After the parade, we will tuck it safely away in the winter hangar.

Work is scheduled to resume on the B-25 after the New Year.  There is a wish list
of things that we are hoping to have completed before Oshkosh 2016.

In November, we are visiting Sierra Nevada’s space systems facility. Still awaiting
final details!

“The Space Systems (SS) Business Area of Sierra Nevada Corporation develops
high performance, innovative components and systems that are changing how we
reach, explore, and utilize space. SNC's Space Systems products innovate, enable
and perform.”

We have updated our Facebook page. Please visit and “like”!
Search Young Aviators 43 to find us!

Young Aviator Update

November 2015
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2015 Chapter Officers

President John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517
Vice President Ken Scott 303-674-7846
Vice President Greg Hall 303-424-4216
Secretary Roxie Juul 303-466-2600
Treasurer Myles Lee 720-295-8778

Board of Directors

John Reuterskiold (Chairman)
Cliff Hasenbalg*
Don Smith*
Lynn Miller**
John Juul**

(Note: *- 2 year terms expire end of 2016, **- 2 year terms expire end of 2015)

Volunteer Officers

Technical Counselor Art Schwarz 303-905-2125
Technical Counselor Jim Sutton 303-598-4205
Technical Counselor John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517
Technical Counselor Bill Truax 303-249-2578
Flight Advisor Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025
Newsletter Editor John Evens 303-420-2724
Young Eagles Coordinator Terri Bazacos 559-618-0159
Young Aviators Advisor Pat Miller 303-666-8233
Young Aviators Advisor Scott Serani 303-358-2858
Data Base Editor John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517
Web Master Brian Cabebe 303-748-5570
Safety Officer Stephanie Wells 303-503-0147
Refreshments John & Roxie Juul 303-466-2600
Audio/Visual Herrill Davenport 303-460-7789
Scholarship Chairman Lynn Miller 303-666-8233
Scholarship Fundraising Stan Specht 303-232-8474

CFI’s in Chapter 43

Cleon Biter 303-709-9312
Richard Brown 303-558-0793
Mark Davis 303-425-4080
Jeff Hinkle 303-550-2291
Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025
Tom Shaw 303-275-0904
Stephanie Wells 303-503-0147
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Mile High EAA Chapter 43

Disclaimer

Be aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experi-

mental Aircraft Association Chapter 43, regardless of format, and/or media used, which in-

cludes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is presented only in

the context of a clearing house of ideas, opinion, and personal experience accounts. Anyone

using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their own risk. Therefore, no liability is ex-

pressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 43, or any of its mem-

bers. Any event announced and/or listed herein, except as noted, is done as a matter of infor-

mation and does not constitute approval, sponsorship, control, or endorsement of said  event.

This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental Aircraft Associa-
tion for the use, education, and enjoyment of the members and others to whom
it is provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented.
Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the posi-
tion of Chapter 43 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. The submission of
articles, comments, or inquiries for publication in the newsletter is encouraged.

Mile High Flyer

EAA Chapter 43

P.O. Box 1725

Broomfield, CO 80038-1725 First Class

Meetings are normally held on the second Saturday of each month at 7:00 P.M.—Location determined
monthly.  See Page 1 for details of the upcoming meeting.
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